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40.
Mrs A M Versfeld to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:


Whether his department consulted the people of the West Coast when the environmental impact study on the Skuifraam Dam was done; if not, why not; if so, (a) who was the facilitator of such consultation, (b) on what dates were meetings held and (c) who attended these meetings?
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REPLY:

(a) & (b)
Yes.  The consultation process undertaken for the scheme to be developed on the farm Skuifraam was informed by the Western Cape System Analysis (WCSA).  The WCSA Evaluation of Options was a comprehensive public empowerment exercise and the first attempt within South Africa to include the full range of stakeholders in decisions affecting water demand and supply and involved over 1 100 people and organisations.  In December 1995 a meeting was held to introduce the WCSA exercise as well as the Skuifraam Feasibility Study (and associated Integrated Environmental Management (IEM) process) to the public.  Some 400 people attended the meeting held in Paarl.  The WCSA also involved initial contact meetings (including capacity building workshops), five sub-regional public workshops and culminated in a two and a half-day conference at Goudini with over 100 stakeholders representatives, in April 1996.

One of the five public workshops was held at Saldanha on 21 February 1996.  It was arranged and facilitated by Zille Shandler Associates.  The issues raised included: supply to Velddrif and Hopefield, bulk supply to the town of Saldanha and associated industrial development, water tariffs, increased abstraction by farmers in the Piketberg area, the potential of the Pella aquifer and ownership of the water of the Berg River.  Other issues included: achieving a balance amongst abstraction for the greater Cape Town area, the upper and lower Berg River areas and the environment, alternative water supply options and the confidence in the water demand estimates.

The following people represented the West Coast and Lower Berg River at the Goudini conference: Atlantis Local Council (Cllr C Abrahams), Atlantis RDP Forum (Mr K Williams), Lower Berg River Irrigation Board  (Mr W B Smuts), Pella RDP Forum  (Mr E Moore), Piketberg RDP Forum (Mr T J Booys), Saldanha Bay Advice Office (Mr J Ruiters), Saron Landbou Forum  (Mr L Liebenberg), Saron Local Council (Mr H Lesch), Saron RDP Forum (Ms L Engelbrecht), Tulbagh/Gouda RDP (Mr N A Weber), Velddrif RDP Forum (Ds A de Klerk), Weskus Skiereiland/Vredenburg Municipality (Mr F W Bouwer), West Coast Farmers Association (Ms S February), and the West Coast Regional Services Council (Mr E Visser).  Furthermore, many specific interests were represented by organisations such as the Cape Bird Club (Dr D Whitelaw), Botanical Society of SA  (Ms L Jones), and the Wildlife Society of SA  (Ms M T Laros), amongst others. 
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All of the 1 100 people and organisations involved in the WCSA and especially the representatives at the Goudini conference were encouraged to participate in the Skuifraam Integrated Environmental Management (IEM) process.

The Skuifraam public participation process was facilitated by Zille Shandler Associates and was designed with input from a broad range of stakeholders during 1995 and overseen by Review Consultant Sue Lane and Associates.

Throughout the Skuifraam IEM process, identified interested and affected parties (IAPs) comprising 388 people and organisations, were notified by letters, while media releases and press advertisements in the relevant newspapers aimed to ensure that the process was inclusive.  Selected advertisements and information was provided in all three regional languages.

A public meeting was held at the Franschoek Town Hall on 28 March 1996 to provide information on the Skuifraam IEM process and the Skuifraam scheme and to obtain information on the public’s concerns as part of the impact assessment scoping exercise.  A total of 65 individuals attended.

Subsequently as part of the impact investigation phase, a letter of invitation was sent to all IAPs, which included a number of Lower Berg River representatives, to express interest in participating in a workshop on the desired future state of the Berg River.  There was, however, very little response.  The Department accordingly invited a select group to participate in a workshop in Franschoek on 13 June 1996 focusing on the instream flow requirements and the desired future state of the river.  The select group of participants did not include representatives from the Lower Berg River area because the Department had been advised by its consultants that the hydrological changes in that area arising from the construction of the scheme on the farm Skuifraam would be minimal.  The workshop focused on the stretch of river between the scheme and Hermon.

The first draft of the Environment Impact Assessment (EIA) report was disseminated to all IAPs with an invitation to comment.  Copies were also placed in public libraries.  The findings were presented at a workshop held on 8 July 1996.  Public comment on the first draft included expressions of concern regarding the impacts on the Berg River estuary.

The second draft of the EIA report was placed in public libraries in early September 1996 and a report summary distributed to all IAPs on the database.  On 18 September 1996 a final public meeting was held to present the second draft report and further comment was invited.  There were 48 participants.  The meeting endorsed the conclusion of the EIA report that no impacts had been identified, which would be so significant as to suggest that the dam should not be built.  A total of 11 letters of comment were subsequently received.  None of these concerned the Lower Berg River.  The final EIA report was completed in November 1996 and placed in public libraries.  A copy of the summary report was distributed to IAPs.

My predecessor, Prof A K Kader Asmal, MP made a decision to pursue with the development of the dam on the farm Skuifraam in September 1998.  This was followed by an appeal process.  Two appeals were received.  These did not impact on the implementation but only on the timing.
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My Department was required to obtain the Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism’s approval for implementation of the scheme to comply with the conditions of the Environmental Conservation Act, 1989.  The Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism’s authorisation regarding approval of the scheme was issued in May 1999.  The authorisation contained a number of conditions aimed at protecting the environment of the Berg River and the estuary and the affected groups.  This was also the subject of an appeal process.  IAPs were informed of the situation in June 1999 and requested that any appeals should be directed to the Minister of Environmental Affairs and Tourism.  Several appeals were received but these dealt mainly with the perceived water conservation and water demand management benefits of delaying implementation of the scheme.

In terms of protection of Lower Berg River interests, my Department provided to IAPs a letter of commitment to various mitigation measures, including initiating a monitoring programme of the river and estuary and adaptive management to address any significant impacts.

